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RECEIVED 
APR -4 2014 

PUN.!(.: SERVICE 

Re: PSC Case No. 2013-00165 
McAninch v. Taylor RECC 

Dear Mr. Beyer: 

This will acknowledge receipt of your email of yesterday which follows up on the 
February 27th  informal conference conducted in this case. 

Consistent with the understanding reached at the informal conference, Mike Skaggs, 
Taylor County's E & 0 Manager, made arrangements to meet with Mr. McAninch at the 
McAninch property in Casey County on March 6th. As a result of that on site meeting, and a 
March 7th  follow-up phone discussion, Mr. McAninch and Mr. Skaggs apparently reached an 
understanding about McAninch's request for additional service, and that understanding is 
memorialized in March 10th  correspondence from Skaggs to McAninch, a copy of which is 
attached hereto. 

Mr. McAninch was to undertake some further study of the proposal which he and Mr. 
Skaggs had discussed, after which McAninch would notify Skaggs of his final decision so that 
the matter could go forward. I checked with Mr. Skaggs yesterday afternoon, and he is still 
awaiting final approval from Mr. McAninch. Accordingly, I would think it appropriate that this 
matter be diaried forward another 30 days in order to see if the parties have reached an accord. 

With kind regards, I remain, 

Very truly yours, 

SPRAGENS & HIGDON, P.S.C. 

RS,JR :dlg 

cc : Mr. Frank McAninch 

Enclosures 



3/10/14 

Frank, 

Following up on our on-site meeting March 6th, below are Taylor County RECC(TCRECC) requirements in 

order to provide service to your kiln via a 'non sawmill' tariff. Per discussions at our recent PSC visit, we 

do need to concentrate on the kiln specifically. 

As discussed at our March 6th  on-site meeting, TCRECC will build its facilities to match facilities installed 

by you. Therefore, if the existing single phase main remains in the kiln, and a single phase meter base is 

added, then a single phase line would be applicable. However, if a three phase main and meter 

base(per your request of a 400a 120/240v 3phase service) were installed at the kiln, then a three phase 

line would be applicable. 

As discussed, regardless of which avenue you chose, your facilities would need to be in place and an 

inspection obtained and passed on to TCRECC—the inspectors do call in inspection information but it 

would be a good idea for you to give our Engineering Department a call as well to advise that the 

inspection has taken place. Upon receipt of the inspection and verification that installation is as agreed 

upon, then job would be released to our construction department. 

Upon building of the job, TCRECC would place the meter and the transformer(s) would be energized. At 

this point, minimum billing would be in force if applicable - monthly charge is based on installed 

transformer capacity, in your case 45kva if 3phase option is chosen. 

So, after making your decision, advise TCRECC as such and we'll finalize required job paperwork 
etcetera. Additionally, we'll have another conversation and/or on-site meeting to verify that we are on 
the same page and can indeed move forward. 

Upon reviewing my notes related to our March 7th  phone discussion, I think you'll find that the above 
requirements may provide a solution to this issue. 

Please Advise. 

  

M'ke Skaggs 
E&O Manager 
Taylor County RECC 

A Touchstone Energy' Cooperative 
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